Howgate Community Council (HCC)
Minutes of Meeting held at Howgate Village Hall

20th March, 2014
Present: Colin Bennett [Chair] (CB), Kirsten Sadler (KS), Bruce Hobbs (BH), Ian Quigley (IQ), Graham Young (GY), Adrian FitzGerald (AF)
Also in attendance: PC Helen Mason, Councillor Derek Rosie, Jane Tallents (local resident)
1. Apologies: None
2. Minutes of  February meeting: BH proposed; IQ seconded. 
3. Matters arising. CB reported that Rosemary Marwick had been collaborating with Bill Aitken regarding a commemorative plaque for the village hall. Cllr Rosie clarified it was Newtongrange CC that had initiated proposals for further plaques to be installed in the area. He would also be contacting Bob Atack, secretary to the Social Facilities Committee. Jane Tallents suggested that the Heritage Lottery might be a source for funding.
IQ has sent an e-mail to Lisa Beattie regarding the recent meeting with Planning to discuss Cauldhall conditions. No reply yet received. Cllr Rosie offered to bring the subject to Cllr. Beattie’s attention.

BH noted that the Loanstone turbine application has now been approved.

4. Federation of Midlothian Community Councils. AF summarised proceedings at the Federation meeting that had been held the previous evening. Kenneth Lawrie, Chief Executive, was the main guest and had listened to views and concerns expressed by representatives, many relating to the condition of roads and the lack of response by the Council to problems/concerns raised with officials. (Cllr. Rosie offered to be a conduit for any such problems/concerns emanating in the Howgate area).
Some members of the Federation had attended a meeting on rural crime at which it was indicated that residents in rural areas whose houses do not have numbers are advised to provide grid references when reported crime at their property
5. Community Policing Report. A vehicle skidded on ice between Leadburn and Penicuik on 16 February. No one was injured.

Two motorists were charged in February with speeding and seven warnings were issued. A further speed check in Howgate on 3 March resulted in 4 speeding tickets being issued (one speed recorded at 47 mph.).

PC 4991 Helen Mason will be the main community policing contact for the foreseeable future.

.

6. Standing items
(a) Correspondence 
Notice had been received that HCC’s public liability insurance has been renewed.
.
(b) Planning.
Cauldhall surface mine. No further correspondence/contact. CB will ensure that contact is maintained
Mount Lothian Wind Farm. Likely to come before the Planning Committee in May. HCC has submitted its objections.
BH noted that around 650 objections had been lodged and 7/8 representations of support.
Turbine at Loanstone. BH expressed disappointed that the application was approved with little acknowledgment of the number of objections from local residents. He also noted that the report to Committee continued to contain errors (e.g. grid reference of turbine).
With reference to wind farm applications in general, IQ inquired of Cllr. Rosie whether any pressure came on local councils from central government. Cllr. Rosie assured the meeting that no such pressure was exerted..
HCC Funds.
Funds stand at £428.23. A grant of £266.26 had been received. 
AOB. AF reported that he had received a telephone call from another local resident of the Milkhall area of Penicuik expressing great concern over the landfill operations in the area. A wide-ranging discussion of the problems followed.

CB asked that AF and Jane Tallents e-mail him summarising the issues/problems raised and he would take the matter up with Midlothian Council.

Cllr. Rosie also intends to pay a visit to the site.

Cllr. Rosie alerted HCC to the fact that there is a proposal under discussion for Pentland House, currently empty, to be used for housing the homeless. 

.          Cllr. Rosie wished to alert HCC since the proposal is likely to be viewed as controversial.
    AF reminded the meeting that the AGM will be held in May. CB asked for any    

    
    suggestions regarding a guest speaker to be brought to the April meeting.

7. Date of next meeting: 18th April
